Performance Indicators Co-Ordinator Work-Shop – LGMA Wednesday 13th April 2016
Michelle Robinson opened the session by advising the local authority co-ordinators that she is the main contact in the OLAM on performance indicators.  She gave a brief history of the journey from service to performance indicators, an outline of the 2015 timeline in producing the 2014 report, an outline of why performance measurement is important and stressed that collaboration between local authorities, OLAM and NOAC is crucial to see timely production of the report. 
The role of the co-ordinators was outlined.  They are expected to: oversee and co-ordinate the collection and return of performance indicator data across their respective local authority, to obtain sign off on the data, to check that their data inputted by external sources is correct, and to act as a single point of contact for all queries from NOAC and LGMA.  The co-ordinators will act as a link between management, LGMA and NOAC. 
Martina Moloney gave a presentation covering NOAC’s statutory remit, its background and membership, the issues that influenced the selection of the indicators and the 2014 report recommendations follow-up.  She outlined to the group that NOAC sees the reporting of performance indicators as a live and dynamic process.   Sheila McMahon gave a presentation that outlined the main changes in the timelines between the 2014 and 2015 reports, NOAC’s request that the 2015 report be published no later than September 2016, the changes to the indicators being reported on for 2015 and a couple of queries that had arisen to date.  She advised that the D/ECLG did not have access to the PASS system to centrally extract the H6 indicator data for each local authority so it would be necessary for each authority to retrieve its adult homeless data as at 31/12/2015 and submit it to eReturns.   

A short Q&A took place following the first three presentations. The main issues that came up were the following:

· In setting targets for indicators in which LA performance is below the median, an appropriate initial target might be the median value
· Validation of 3rd party data, e.g. from waste collectors – Niamh McCarthy, OLAM, indicated that this issue may have to be flagged in the report
· Age profile of LAs having an impact on sick leave statistics – Niamh McCarthy advised that if this is an issue, to note it in the comments section
Three more presentations were given after the Q&A by Stephen Flynn of the Roads Management Office (RMO), Leo Duffy of the National Waste Collection Permit Office (NWCPO) and Niamh McCarthy of OLAM.  Niamh’s presentation focused on the improvements that are being made to the e-returns system and why.  She outlined some of the key features of the new system, the main ones being the ability to automatically generate reminders to the local authorities re missing data and the role management function which refers to the six separate roles that can be assigned to individuals in local authorities.  Each role has different responsibility and accessibility to the system and when it is rolled out, co-ordinators will be given instructions for assigning the user roles.  The system is due to commence testing shortly and is still scheduled to be available by end May 2016.
